
From: Yolla Abousleiman <yolla@etuaustralia.org.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 21 April 2020 10:10 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Eliza Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au>; Robert Coluccio 
<rcoluccio@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; Abha Devasia <abha.devasia@amwu.org.au>; AMOD 
<AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate,  
 
We refer to the above and to the Report issued by Justice Ross on 23 March 2020 in relation to 
matter AM2019/17 - the 4 yearly review of modern awards – Black Coal Mining Industry Award 
2010. 
 
With respect to the first direction,  the CEPU confirms its agreement with the maters set out at [5] 
and further supports the submissions filed by the CFMMEU on 20 April 2020. 
 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Ms. Yolla Abousleiman 
National Junior Industrial Officer 
The Electrical Trades Union of Australia 
Mobile: 0448 222 715 
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